
Annotated 
Naples City Council Agenda 

City Council Chamber, 735 Eighth Street South, Naples, Florida 
Mayor:  Bill Barnett 

Vice Mayor:  Marjorie Prolman 
City Council:   Bonnie R. MacKenzie, John R. Nocera, Fred L. Sullivan, Fred Tarrant, Peter H. Van Arsdale 
City Attorney:  Kenneth B. Cuyler · City Clerk:  Tara A. Norman · City Manager:  Dr. Richard L. Woodruff 

 

Workshop 
Monday, November 17, 1997 

Convened 8:30 a.m. / Adjourned 3:42 p.m. 
 

1. Roll call  - Council Member Van Arsdale absent 
 

2. Items to be added - None   
8:30 a.m. 

3. Appearance by State Representative Burt Saunders – Rep. Saunders offered 
legislative assistance, if needed, allowing local municipalities to set school zone 
speed limits on state highways. 

8:45 a.m. 
4. Presentation regarding television coverage of various City meetings – It was the 

consensus of Council to purchase a video camera and mobil recording pack to 
replace the loaned camera in the Council Chamber (not to exceed $20,000).   

9:00 a.m. 
5. Interviews with candidates for the Naples Airport Authority – The following 

candidates were interviewed: 
Dr. Michael Cavoto, Clifford Flegal, Vern Spohn, Stephen Miller, Eric West, 
David Teetor, Casey Wolff, Nick Eny.  Candidates Lennane, Levine, and 
Oderman were not present.   

10:30 a.m. 
6. Discussion regarding Central Avenue Median – It was the consensus of Council 

to consider this issue at the December 1, 1997 Workshop Meeting. 
 

11:00 a.m. Recess for tour of Coconut Grove Aquarium 
 
2:00 p.m. 

7. Comprehensive Plan - Department of Community Affairs Objections, 
Recommendations and Comments (ORC) Report – It was the consensus of 
Council to include a non-committal statement in the text portion stating that the 
City would explore the possibility of a second Gordon River Bridge.  
(MacKenzie and Tarrant dissenting)   
A workshop discussing the Comprehensive Plan and the Airport master plan 
was scheduled for one of the December Workshop Meetings.   

 
 
 



8. Review of items on the 11/19/97 Regular Meeting Agenda 
Item 5g ( Purchase order for tennis court lights at Naples High School) Vice Mayor 
Prolman requested this item be scheduled for separate discussion.   
Item 9 (Bid award for trimming City-owned palm trees) Council Member 
MacKenzie requested  information regarding the Collier County offices of 
Environmental Care 

 
9. Diamond Jubilee Update (Requested by Council Member MacKenzie) – Council 

Member MacKenzie requested the report be delivered at the 11/19/97 Regular 
Meeting. 

 
10. Tom Reed - Coconut Grove Boat Issue – It was the Consensus of Council to 

consider this issue as the first item of business at the Regular Meeting of 
11/19/197. 

 
Correspondence / Communications – Council Member Tarrant referred to a letter to Council 
regarding City Attorney Kenneth Cuyler’s acceptance as interim City Attorney to the new City 
of Marco Island.  Mr. Tarrant expressed concern as the to appropriateness of Attorney Cuyler 
serving another city in the event of conflicts of interest.  It was the consensus of Council not to 
object to Attorney Cuyler acting as interim attorney for the City of Marco Island.   
Open Public Input - At conclusion of agenda items 15 minute maximum (3 minutes per 
person)  - Bruce D’Elia distributed a complaint letter to Council regarding the bid award for 
City palm tree trimming.  Mayor Barnett advised that the issue would be dealt with during the 
11/19/97 Regular Meeting.  Everett Thayer said he was concerned about the city’s annexation 
of property on North Road, and Council Member MacKenzie explained that this was done to 
avoid having two jurisdictions maintaining the road.  James Shucart stated that the City 
should honor the zoning that was in effect when he purchased a condominium building on 
Gulf Shore Boulevard.  Peter Gerbosi expressed the Gulf Shore Boulevard Property Owners 
support of Council’s decision to maintain the current comprehensive plan for low-rise 
buildings in Coquina Sands and the Moorings.  Further, he urged Council to set hurricane 
standards to protect property from hurricanes making landfall from the west.  Virginia 
Corkran reviewed corrections to the Comprehensive Plan and concurred with Council 
Member Nocera’s suggestion for a fund to acquire open space.   
Adjourn – 3:42 p.m. 

NOTICE 
Formal action may be taken on any item discussed or added to this agenda.  Any person who decides to 
appeal any decision made by the City Council with respect to any matter considered at this meeting (or 
hearing) will need a record of the proceedings and may need to ensure that a verbatim record of the 
proceeding is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence upon which the appeal is to be heard.  
Any person with a disability requiring auxiliary aids and services for this meeting may call the City Clerk's 
Office at 434-4701 with requests at least two business days before the meeting date. 


